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Footway between Eden Bridge and Lazonby & District  

Swimming Pool News... 

The Parish Council would like to thank all those people who have been so 
generous in donating directly to the fund or purchasing a plaque.  There are 
over 50 plaques to be put into the pavement and although it was their aim to 
get that many they still thought that was ambitious, so thank you as we have 
achieved it.  Donations have come in fast and furious.  With some very large 
pledges from a number of the Parishioners, to whom the Parish Council are 
very grateful.  To date the Co-op and Bells have been more than generous 
and again the Parish Council are very grateful.  

The Parish Council have strived to get the school children involved in this 
appeal and both schools in our joining communities have been more than 
happy to work with us to raise awareness of the Footway Appeal.  They 
would like to thank both Heads for their support.  The children from Lazonby 
School year 5/6 had a competition for the letter-
head logo for the appeal.  They were all super but 
Jacob Barkers was the one used for the logo as it 
was unusual and depicted all the activities that we            
anticipate the path being used for.  It also          
highlighted that it was for the safety of our two   
communities to use and bring them together safely. 

The Parish Council also ran a photograph          
competition for both Lazonby and Kirkoswald       
Primary schools. The images that were captured 
were excellent.  The brief was ‘Our beautiful Eden 
Valley’ and the pupil’s interpretation of this title provided a wide variety of the 
images.  The Parish Council are grateful to Paul Martin who judged the    
competition which he found very difficult as they were all so good.  

“Surely the flowers of a hundred springs are simply 

the souls of beautiful things!”   ~L.M. Montgomery~ 



 

 

Lily Bird won the 5-6 year, while the winner in the 3-4 years was Tara       
Henderson and Jamie Lambert won the reception.  No one from 1 - 2 
years entered.   These are some of 
the children’s competition entries....                          

Photo 1 by Harry Little and photo 2 
by Lily Bird (left to right)  

Photos 3, 4 and 5 by Tara Henderson 

Photo 6 by James Lambert 

The original photos are in colour            



 

 

So far the Parish Council have raised 
£16,000 for the footway so they still 
have a little way to go, but they can 
see the target being reached with a 
number of events coming up and from 
further donations.  The Parish Council 
have leaflet dropped Kirkoswald and 
hope that they will support our        
Appeal, which will benefit their village 
as much as ours. 

If you have not donated and would 
still like to, it is easy, you can give a 
donation to Lazonby Parish Council 
Account No. 81512137, sort code     
40-36-10 or contact Chris West on 
898425, or drop it off at 4 Lamb Lea, 
Lazonby.  The Fundraising Committee 
wish to thank you all for your support. 

  

  

Small Grants available for the 

Queens Platinum Jubilee... 

The Parish Council have a small pot 

of funding for local community groups 

and organisations.  If you would like to 

apply for this on behalf of your group 

or organisation, please write to or 

email the Clerk to the Parish Council 

with details of what you would like the 

funding for and how much you need 

to fund your event. 

Dog Fouling in the Parish... 

Lazonby School pupil Jenson   
Purdham has made ‘no dog fouling’ 
signs and put them up around the 
village asking dog owners to pick up 
after their dog, after he stepped in 
dog mess on his way to school and 
was then late for school as he had 
to return home to change his shoes. 
Jenson received an ambassador 
award from Lazonby school as a 
pupi l  who 's  been a good              
ambassador for the school in the  
local community. Well done Jenson. 

Please pick up after your dog as it is 
not only horrible to walk in, to look 
at, and selfish for not picking it up, it 
is also a danger to health and has 
been known to cause serious eye 
problems and even blindness in 
some people due to possible     
Toxocariasis which is caused by the 
roundworm parasites. It affects 
young children the most. 



 

 

Date of the Next Meeting… 

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd       

March 2022, in the Village Hall, starting at 7.30 pm.  The following   

meeting will be Wednesday 6th April 2022.  Please also see the Parish 

Council notice boards for meeting information & the Agenda which is 

usually posted up no later than the Friday before the Meeting date, or 

visit www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org for more information.  Copies of the 

Agenda or the Minutes of the Council are available by Email on request.  

Please contact the Clerk on 0843 2894416 (Calls at local rate); or Email: 

Lazonby PC@googlemail.com 

Contact your Councillors.... 

Please visit the Parish Council Website for Agendas, Minutes 

and other information: www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org     

Councillor Christine West -  

Chair   

Tel: 01768 898425 

Councillor Tim Wright -  

Vice-Chair 

Tel: 01768 897104 

Councillor John Judson  

Tel: 01768 898053 

Councillor Gordon Nicolson  

Tel: 01768 898387 

Councillor Peter Foley -   

Tel: 01768 897143  

Councillor Angie Miller 

Tel: 01768 898149  

Councillor Steve Craig 

Tel: 07789 631064  

Councillor Andrew Miller 

Tel: 01768 897140  

Respecting Other Dogs and their    
Owners in the Parish....  Posters about 

dogs being off/on leads and being a              
responsible owner have been put up in the    
village asking people to respect other dogs 
space and not let their dogs off the lead when 
approaching another dog on a lead. The 
poster explains the possible reasons for dogs 
been on a lead for example reactive, nervous, 
under training, or some maybe old and blind.  


